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Tēna kōe  

 
Chateau Lease – Removal of KNZ’s Chattels 
 
We refer to the attached letter dated 4 April 2023 which advised that the Department of Conservation 
(DOC) does not wish to purchase any of KAH New Zealand Limited’s (KNZ) heritage chattels.  The letter 
also requested that KNZ remove KNZ’s chattels from the building as soon as possible. 
 
We wrote again on 14 April 2023, this time through our lawyer to your lawyer, requesting an update 
as to when KNZ plans to remove the chattels.  Our lawyer suggested that we meet via Teams to discuss.  
Our lawyer wrote again on 18 April 2023 requesting a discussion and advising that the painting and 
other chattels need to be removed from the building as soon as possible as the Chateau building will 
remain unoccupied in the immediate future.  Our lawyer followed up with a further email on 20 April 
2023. 
 
On 24 April 2023 you agreed through your lawyer that the removal of the chattels, and in particular 
the Carl Kahler painting, can be resolved separately from any repair and maintenance matters.  On 28 
April 2023, our lawyer provided your lawyer with photos to illustrate some examples of the KNZ 
chattels that are still in the building and that need to be removed by KNZ.   
 
Our lawyer phoned and left a message for your lawyer on 11 May 2023.  An email response was 
received on the same day indicating that your lawyer did not have any updates as she is waiting to 
receive instructions from you.  Our lawyer phoned your lawyer again on 30 May 2023 seeking an 
update as to when the chattels will be removed. Your lawyer informed she was still awaiting 
instructions from you.   
 
The empty Chateau building is not a good place for the Carl Kahler painting and the other KNZ chattels 
to be stored. The chattels are still KNZ’s property even though they have been left behind after 
termination of the lease.  The chattels are in the Chateau building at KNZ’s sole risk.  
 
DOC has provided you with a period of grace to give you time to attend to removal of the chattels. 
This period of grace needs to come to an end.  DOC has no obligation to KNZ to keep the heating on 
and DOC cannot indefinitely store the KNZ chattels in the Chateau buildings.   
 
DOC requires KNZ to attend to the removal of the KNZ chattels from the Chateau buildings by 30 June 
2023.  
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Appendix A – DOC letter dated 4 April 2023 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 




